
 
Minutes of the Meeting 

Wednesday, October 5, 2016 
Submitted By Mark Brook 

 
Attending Members: Howard Roundy (President), Rob Saporito (Vice President), Drew Young (Treasurer), Mark 
Brook (Exec. Secretary), Charlie Parsons (Corresponding Secretary) Dan Francis (Membership Chair), Andrew 
Mercer (Auto-X Director), Gary Brundrett, John Santos 
 
Meeting: Brought to order at 7:04pm. 
Minutes: Correction needed Co-chair corrected to Director, motion to accept made by John Santos, seconded by 
Drew Young. Amended minutes approved 
 
Treasurers Report:  

All known bills have been paid. We have not received a bill from Canaan Motorsports Park as of this date. 
Motion to accept was made by Gary Brundrett, seconded by Charlie Parsons. 

 
Membership report: 
 220 current members. With the possible of 56 more.   
 
Auto Cross Report: 
 Attendees were low for the event on the 11th. We had a rain delay, but managed to get 12 runs in.  

Canaan went very well, a lot of good feedback, and we had 79 entries with 8 runs! We ran till almost 6pm 
at night.  

 Currently 45 registered for the next autocross, and Melissa will chair the event. 
 It will be a few more weeks till the trailer work is done.  
 
Hill Climb: 
 Workers is always needed and wanted, please come hangout and get free food.  
 Weather is looking well for Friday! 
  
Mt Washington: 
 It will be the biggest ever Hill climb in New England. 
 
Nominations: 
 President - Howard 

VP – Mark Brook 
VP – Andrew Mercer 
Treasurer – Drew Young 
Correspondence secretary – Charlie Parsons 
Secretary –  
 

 
Meeting: Brought to a close at 8:21pm. Moved by drew Young, Seconded by Andrew Mercer 


